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October 17, 2022 

 

The Honorable Zoe Lofgren  

Chairperson  

Committee on House Administration  

1309 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515  

The Honorable Rodney Davis  

Ranking Member  

Committee on House Administration  

1216 Longworth House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515  

 

Dear Chairperson Lofgren and Ranking Member Davis,  

Pursuant to Section 502 of House Resolution 756 from the 116th Congress, I am submitting this 

quarterly report about the Comparative Print Project. 

As the Committee is aware, the Comparative Print Suite is a set of applications that allows 

House staff and others to create on-demand, point-in-time comparative prints between legislative 

texts and between legislative text and the law. My staff in Legislative Computer Systems (LCS), 

in partnership with the House Office of the Legislative Counsel (HOLC) and our contractors, 

lead the project team. 

Since the last report, the project team deployed the Comparative Print Suite into the Clerk’s 

cloud infrastructure, which improved the application’s security and operations. We expect to 

transition the more-than-150 individual Committee Pilot Group users from the vendor space to 

the production environment at compare.house.gov during the week of October 17, 2022. Pilot 

Group users outside the House (Congressional Budget Office, Library of Congress, and Joint 
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Committee on Taxation) will continue to use the vendor space. Additionally, in partnership with 

the Congressional Staff Academy, we will complete development of the required training course 

the week of October 17, 2002. We expect to release the Comparative Print Suite House-wide the 

week of October 24, 2022. 

Unless otherwise directed, the next report will be sent on or before January 15, 2023. If you or 

others on the Committee have questions about this report, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Cheryl L. Johnson 

Clerk of the House 


